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REVISED – ONE ON ONE WITH GOD – AFRICA DISCIPLE-MAKING MINISTRY 

31 December, 2022 

Dear Jerry and Marilyn Fine, 

2022 has been yet another year in which we have witnessed significant spiritual growth in some 

African countries where the One on One with God tool has continued to be used to train and make 

Disciple-Makers.  This is because despite the number of churches and believers raising steadily in 

Africa, there is still some imbalance in the spatial growth and spiritual depth of believers.  This has 

happened mainly because legitimate and vital component of the Great Commission, disciple-making 

has been omitted or neglected. One on One with God, therefore, has been very effective in 

addressing this imbalance by providing effective discipleship-making training which is helping change 

and transform lives that conform to Christ-likeness. 

The table below shows the result of the work done using the One on One with God tool from January 

-December 2022: 

Country Number of 
Disciple-
Makers 
Trained 

Number of 
Jesus Film 
Shows 

Number of 
Baptisms 

Number of 
New 
Churches 
Planted 

 

Angola 513 No kit 180 06  
Botswana 477 No kit 89 03  

Burundi 329 08 105 04  

Congo DR 643 No kit 124 05  
Eswatini 486 No kit 91 03  

Kenya 271 No kit 63 03  

Lesotho 383 No kit 83 02  

Malawi 928 40 375 08  

Mozambique 425 35 138 05  

Namibia 541 48 131 04  

Rwanda 432 No kit 94 03  

South Africa 416 No kit 231 03  

South Sudan 263 No kit 145 05  

Tanzania + 4 
Islands on 
Lake Victoria  

 
1,304 
 

 
92 

 
1,347 

 
15 

 

Uganda 269   No kit 88 03  

Zambia 2965 132 1524 12  
Zimbabwe 2592 96 1172 09  

TOTALS 13,237 451 5,980 93  

 

Harry C. Tembo 
Lusaka, Zambia 
31 December, 2022 


